Paper: TWO Time: 2 hours Date: 11 / 4 / 2023

اللغة الانجليزية الفرع الادبى – الورقة الثانية العام الدراسي 2022 - 2023

State of Palestine
دوله وسجين وزارة التربية والتعليم العالي
مديرية التربية والتعليم - شمال غزة

Total Marks [50]

#### READING COMPREHENSION (25 Points)

#### Read the text then answer the questions:

(15 marks)

Generally speaking, rich people aren't happier than poor people. This may seem to be a controversial statement to some, but there is enough evidence to be able to state this as a fact. Developments in biology and psychology now allow us to measure happiness more accurately than ever before, and the results are clear. Levels of stress and depression in the richer countries are rising, with people reporting less, not more, satisfaction with their lives.

A recent study in the UK shows that overall happiness peaked in the mid-1970s and has been declining ever since. The researchers reached the conclusion that over a certain level (about: £20,000 per person), "extra income is not associated with increased happiness." Put simply, once basic human needs have been met, there is simply no point in getting richer.

It seems that a lot of people have forgotten something that nearly everyone used to think was obvious; money and happiness are not the same thing. I he sitate to write this, because someone will say that I am romanticising poverty. I am not. But I have lived in poor countries, and it was impossible not to notice that people there smile and laugh more, socialise more easily and complain less than people in richer nations.

Obviously, I am not saying that poverty causes happiness, but there does seem to be a lot of evidence that wealth causes

unl	appiness. Why, then, do people still sp	oend so muc <mark>h time and</mark> effort or	getting richer, even when they	already have far more			
tha	n they could ever need? Personally, I c	an't underst <mark>and why a</mark> nyone wo	ould need to b <mark>uy anothe</mark> r luxury	car when they already			
hav	e three or four. The only explanation I	can come u <mark>p with is t</mark> hat it is a	kind of addiction.				
Α.	Answer the following questions:			(4 points)			
	Which statement is considered to						
	2. What fact did the researchers reac						
	3. What did the writer notice about p	people in poo <mark>r countrie</mark> s?					
	a	b		<b></b>			
	c						
	4. What evidence does the writer tal		-99				
В.	Read the text. Then choose the bes	t title for the article.		(2 points)			
	a. Poor but happy	o. The true meaning of happines	c. How much i	s enough?			
C.	Complete the following sentences:			(4 points)			
	1. Happiness is measured more precisely than before due to						
	2. The UK recent study shows that						
	3. The writer hesitates to say that "money and happiness are not the same thing"						
	because						
	4. The writer concludes the article sa	aying that making money is a ki	ind of				
	الفرع/ الأدبي – الورقة الثانية	الثانوية العامة	اللغة الإنجليزية	] 1			

D.	Decide if the statements are True or False according to the text:		(2 points)
	1. Being rich is no guarantee that you will have a happy life.	(	)
	2. The writer believes that poverty causes happiness.	(	)
	3. Levels of stress and depression in the richer countries are going up.	(	)
	4. The writer encourages people to search for money even though they don't need any more.	(	)
E.	What do these words refer to?		(3 points)
	1. <b>ever since</b> (line 5):		
	2. <b>this</b> (line 9):		
	3. <b>there</b> (line 10):		
Re	ead the text and complete the tasks below:		(10 points)
	The country of Denmark is geographically located in the northern part of Europe. Celebrations of	New Yea	
by	y people in Denmark are seen as occasions to promote Danish cultures, traditions, and rich heritage, an	d as well	as pass <b>them</b>
or	n to the next generations.		
	Special dishes are served to the people during New Year's Eve as considered to give good luck,	success s	and hanniness
in	the coming time of New Years.	3 <b>ucce</b> 33, t	та парртозз
111		C	1.1 1
	There is another well-known tradition of food saving and throwing. As a part of it, people save		_
	he year, and then throw $\underline{it}$ on the ground of near and dear ones on the occasion of New Year. If one		-
br	roken dishes at their yard, it is considered to be an optimistic indication that one has too many good fri	ends and	well-wishers,
an	nd the coming year will have pleasant and successful relationships with people.		
	Fireworks is a very important part in the New Yea <mark>r's celebr</mark> ation in Denmark. At the mark of twelv	e, a shov	v of fireworks
is	carried out, which lights the entire sky and skyline of the town. The shinning shows of the loud no	oises of f	reworks take
av	way all the evil spirits and negative energies.		
<u> </u>			
Α.	Complete the following sentences with words or phrases from the text.		(5 points)
<u> </u>	Complete the following sentences with words or phrases from the text.  1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:		(5 points)
<u> </u>			
<u> </u>	Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:     a		
<u> </u>	<ol> <li>Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:         <ul> <li>a.</li> <li>b.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Dishes eaten in New Year's Eve symbolize</li> </ol>		
<u> </u>	Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:     a		
<u> </u>	<ol> <li>Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:         <ul> <li>a.</li> <li>b.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Dishes eaten in New Year's Eve symbolize</li> </ol>		
<u> </u>	Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:     a		,
<u> </u>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		,
<u> </u>	Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to:     a		,
<u> </u>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		, and that
<b>A.</b>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		and that
<u> </u>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		, and that
<b>A.</b>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		and that
<b>A.</b>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		and that
<b>A.</b>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		and that
А.	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a		and that
<b>A.</b>	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a	)	and that
А.	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a	)	and that (3 points)
А.	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a	)	and that (3 points)
А.	1. Danish people see New Year celebrations as a way to: a	)	and that (3 points)

# LITERATURE: (15 points)

## **King Lear**

Sec	tior	A: (5 points)		<del></del>	<u>-</u>	ى السؤال التالي (إجباري)	الإجابة علم	
Cho	ose	e the correct answe	er:					
	1.	Regan blamed Edg	ar's apparen	t behavior towards his	father for the bad effect o	f		
		a. Lear and his m	en	b. Gloucester	c. Edmund	d. Kent		
	2.	Regan and Goneril	finally decid	ded that Lear would ke	еер	of his knights.		
		a. 100		<b>b.</b> 50	c. 25	d. none		
	3.	Regan was married	l to					
		a. king of France		b. Duke of Albany	c. Duke of Burgundy	d. Duke of C	ornwall	
	4.	As an illegitimate s	son, Edmund	l got	of his father's m	oney		
		a. half		b. all	c. nothing	d. twice		
	5.	Following Edmund	l's orders, C	ordelia was				
		a. killed in the bat	ttle	b. killed in prison	c. sent to Fra	nce d. imprisone	d	
Sec A.		n B: (10 points) Inswer the following	g questions:	) فقط	لة، يجيب الطالب/ة عن سؤالين	يتكون هذا القسم من (3) أسئا	(3 points)	
	1.	How is Cordelia's a	answer diffe	rent from her si <mark>sters gi</mark>	ve?			
	2.	Why did Lear leave		-				
	3.	What did Goneril	complain abo	out in her letter to Rega	an?			
	<ol> <li>4.</li> <li>5.</li> </ol>	4. Why did Lear refuse to come back to the castle with Gloucester?  5. How did the Duke of Cornwall die?						
В.	1.	Match the following	ng charactei	rs with their de <mark>scripti</mark>	on:		(2 points)	
	_	1. King Lear		Gloucester's illegiting			` 1 /	
		2. Kent	( )		use he gave everything to	his daughters		
		3. Edmund	( )	King Lear's servant				
		4. Cordelia	( )	King Lear's younges	st daughter	CY		
	)eci 1. 2. 3.	Regan's answer wa The king of France	s honest and loved Cord		3-8-4	) ) )	(3 points)	
C.	1.	Read the following	quotation	then answer the ques	tions below:		(3 points)	
	1.			s away to prison' We	e two will sing like bird.  To whom?	ls in the cage. "		
	2.							
		plete the following					(2 points)	
	1.	Kent, Lear's mess	senger is in	prisoned because				
	2.	Lear decided to giv	e the countr	y to his three daughter	s because			

اللغة الإنجليزية الثانوية العامة الفرع/ الأدبي – الورقة الثانية

| 3

**WRITING:** (10 points)

#### Write an essay of about 100 words on one of the following topics:

1. Write a short essay about A resolution you might make for the future.

#### Make use of the following ideas:

The resolution \Why you chose it \ Steps you follow. What could go wrong? Your chance of success.

OR

2. "Money never made a man happy yet, nor will it. There is nothing in its nature to produce happiness."

Do you agree with this statement? Why or why not?

Use specific reasons and examples to support your position.



امتحان تجریبي لعام 2023 English Language Paper: TWO

Time: 2 hours
Date: 11 / 4 / 2023

Name:

الفرع: الأدبي الفصل الثانية المتحان نهاية المقصل الثاني – الثانوية العامة اللغة الانجليزية المفرع الادبي – الورقة الثانية العام الدراسي 2022 - 2023

تابع أسئلة مبحث اللغة الإنجليزية المسئلة مبحث اللغة الإنجليزية ولقط المستحلين وزارة التربية والتعليم العالي مديرية التربية والتعليم شمال غزة

Total Marks [50]

#### **READING COMPREHENSION (25 Points)**

### Read the text then answer the questions:

**(15 marks)** 

Generally speaking, rich people aren't happier than poor people. This may seem to be a controversial statement to some, but there is enough evidence to be able to state this as a fact. Developments in biology and psychology now allow us to measure happiness more accurately than ever before, and the results are clear. Levels of stress and depression in the richer countries are rising, with people reporting less, not more, satisfaction with their lives.

A recent study in the UK shows that overall happiness peaked in the mid-1970s and has been declining <u>ever since</u>. The researchers reached the conclusion that over a certain level (about: £20,000 per person),"extra income is not associated with increased happiness." Put simply, once basic human needs have been met, there is simply no point in getting richer.

It seems that a lot of people have forgotten something that nearly everyone used to think was obvious: money and happiness are not the same thing. I hesitate to write **this**, because someone will say that I am romanticising poverty. I am not. But I have lived in poor countries, and it was impossible not to notice that people **there** smile and laugh more, socialise more easily and complain less than people in richer nations.

Obviously, I am not saying that poverty causes happiness, but there does seem to be a lot of evidence that wealth causes unhappiness. Why, then, do people still spend so much time and effort on getting richer, even when they already have far more than they could ever need? Personally, I can't understand why anyone would need to buy another luxury car when they already have three or four. The only explanation I can come up with is that it is a kind of addiction.

	we three or four. The only explanation I can come up with is that it is a kind of addiction.	nen they already				
Α.	Answer the following questions:	(4 points)				
	1. Which statement is considered to be controversial to some people?  rich people aren't happier than poor people.					
	2. What fact did the researchers reach?  the conclusion that over a certain level extra income is not associated with increased happiness.					
	3. What did the writer notice about people in poor countries?					
	a smile and laugh more, b socialise more easily					
	c. complain less than people in richer nations					
	4. What evidence does the writer talk about?  there does seem to be a lot of evidence that wealth causes unhappiness.					
В.	Read the text. Then choose the best title for the article.	(2 points)				
	a. Poor but happy b. The true meaning of happiness c. <u>How much is end</u>	ugh?				
C.	Complete the following sentences:	(4 points)				
	1. Happiness is measured more precisely than before due to <u>developments in biology and psychology.</u>					
	2. The UK recent study shows that overall happiness peaked in the mid-1970s and has been declining even	since.				
	3. The writer hesitates to say that "money and happiness are not the same thing"					
	because someone will say that he's romanticising poverty. He's not.					
	4 The writer concludes the article saying that making money is a kind of addiction.					

ъ	'	امتحان تجريبي	الورقة الثانية	الفرع: الأدبي	حث اللغة الإنجليزية		
υ.			False according to the tex	XI:	,	(2	points)
	· ·	no guarantee that you v	117		(	<b>v</b> )	
		ieves that poverty causes and depression in the	ses nappiness. e richer countries are goin	o iin	(	<b>※</b> ) ✓ )	
		•	rch for money even though	~ ·	•	· )	
E.	What do these w		, .	, and the second	· ·	(3	points)
	1. <b>ever since</b> (lin	ne 5): the mid	-1970s				
	2. <b>this</b> (line 9):	money and happiness	are not the same thing				
	3. <b>there</b> (line 10)	):poor countri	ies				
Rea	nd the text and co	mplete the tasks belo	w:			(1	0 points)
	The country of	f Denmark is geograph	ically located in the northe	rn part of Europe. Ce	lebrations of New	Year as	observed
by	people in Denmarl	k are seen as occasions	s to promote Danish culture	es, traditions, and ricl	h heritage, and as	well as p	pass <u>them</u>
on	to the next genera	tions.					
	Special dishes	are served to the peop	ole during New Year's Eve	as considered to give	e good luck, succe	ess, and	happiness
in	the coming time of	New Years.					
	There is anoth	er well-known tradition	on of food saving and thro	wing. As a part of it,	people save some	e food tl	nroughout
the	e year, and then the	row <u>it</u> on the ground o	of near and dear ones on t	he occasion of New	Year. If one gets	to find	many old
bro	oken dishes at their	yard, it is considered	to be an optimistic indicati	on that one has too m	nany good friends	and wel	l-wishers,
an	d the coming year	will have pleasant and	successful relationships v	ith people.			
	Fireworks is a v	ery important part in th	he New Year's celebration	in Denmark. At the r	nark of twelve, a s	show of	fireworks
is	carried out, which	lights the entire sky a	and sk <mark>yline of th</mark> e town. T	he shinning shows o	f the loud noises	of firew	orks take
aw	ay all the evil spiri	its and negative energi	es.				
Α.	Complete the fol	llowing sentences wit	h wor <mark>ds or phr</mark> ases from	the text.		(5	points)
		_					Politics)
		e see New Year celebra			4. 0	4.	
	a <b>promote D</b>	anish cultures, traditio	ns, and rich heritage, b. a	s well as pass them on	to the next genera	mons	
	2. Dishes eaten	in New Year's Eve	symbo <mark>lize good luck,</mark>				····· ,
		success,	and h	appiness in the comin	g time of New Yea	ırs	
	3 <b>foo</b>	d saving and throwing	is considered	as a famous tradition	in new Year.		
			es at their yard indicate			d well-w	rishers
	e						and that
	the .tne comin	g year will nave pieasa	nt and successful relationsl	nps with people.			
	5. The lights and	l noises of fireworks d	rive away all the e	vil spirits and	negative ener	rgies	
B.	Decide whether	the following stateme	ents are true or false acco	ording to the text.		(3	points)
							_
	•		and dishes as a tradition to	celebrate the New Y	ear. ( )		
		f 10 o'clock, fireworks		11	( * )		
	3. The lights of f	fireworks can be seen a	all over the town.		( 🗸 )		
C.	What do these w	ords refer to?				(2	points)
	4. <b>them</b> (line 2):	cultures / traditions /	rich heritage 2. i	t (line 7):f	ood		

**WRITING:** (10 points)

كتب الطالب/ة في موضوع واحد فقط مما يلي:

Write an essay of about 100 words on one of the following topics:

1. Write a short essay about A resolution you might make for the future.

Make use of the following ideas:

The resolution \Why you chose it \ Steps you follow. What could go wrong? Your chance of success.

OR

2. "Money never made a man happy yet, nor will it. There is nothing in its nature to produce happiness."

Do you agree with this statement? Why or why not?

Use specific reasons and examples to support your position.

